TABLE OF CONTENTS

INTRODUCTION	3
WHAT'S GOING ON?	4
LIST OF INDEPENDENT LOCAL NEWS SOURCES PROVIDING UPDATES	4
NOTE ABOUT NEWS SOURCES	4
HISTORY OF POLICE BRUTALITY	4
WHAT CAN I DO?	5
TAKING IMMEDIATE ACTION	5
PROTEST	5
LEGAL AID & RESOURCES FOR PROTESTORS	6
AID PROTESTORS	14
DIRECT AID	14
DONATE	15
FOR VICTIMS OF POLICE BRUTALITY/ANTIBLACK VIOLENCE	15
MEMORIAL FUNDS	15
FOR THOSE INJURED/IN NEED OF AID FROM PROTESTS	16
BAIL FUNDS, MUTUAL AID, AND COMMUNITY RESOURCES	16
WAYS TO GIVE MORE	24
DONATING WITHOUT FUNDS	24
FIND PEOPLE TO MATCH YOUR DONATIONS	24
NOTE ABOUT DONATIONS	25
CONTACT OFFICIALS	25
BY PHONE	25
BY EMAIL	28
SIGN PETITIONS	29
SPREAD AWARENESS	37
INDIRECT ACTION	38
EDUCATE YOURSELF ON ALTERNATIVES TO POLICING	38
EDUCATE OTHERS ON RACISM	38
RESOURCES FOR CREATING YOUR OWN EDUCATIONAL TOOLS	38
RESOURCES FOR EDUCATING KIDS	38
RESOURCES FOR EDUCATING FAMILY/FRIENDS	38
ATTEND A WORKSHOP OR SEMINAR	39
BUILD A MUTUAL AID NETWORK	39
HOW CAN I EDUCATE MYSELF FURTHER?	40

READ ABOUT POLICING AND PRISON ABOLITION	40
INTRODUCTION	40
THE HARM OF POLICING AND PRISONS	40
ABOLITIONISM	41
READ ABOUT BLACK ACTIVISM	41
READ ABOUT ANTI-RACISM, ALLYSHIP AND SOLIDARITY	42
ANTI-RACISM READINGS AND RESOURCES	42
FOR NON-BLACK POC	42
FOR WHITE ALLIES	43

INTRODUCTION

This list of resources is for individuals who are looking to take action but are unsure where to begin. It assumes that the reader has already understood that police brutality is an ongoing issue affecting the black community, and would like to educate themselves and provide aid in any way they can.

I have compiled links to resources that I've seen floating around, and done my best to source as much as possible. The purpose of this document is to compile as much information that's been readily available as possible. As a non-black person of color, I want to recognize that I cannot dictate what a protest in response to violence facing black communities should look like. This document serves as a means of compiling already present resources and information.

If you have any resources that you would like to add, or any corrections to make to this document, please contact me via @abjectcriticism on Twitter.

WHAT'S GOING ON?

LIST OF INDEPENDENT LOCAL NEWS SOURCES PROVIDING UPDATES

- Unicorn Riot- Independent news source with live video streams
 - Twitter // Facebook // YouTube
- Twin Cities DSA
 - Twitter
- Sahan Journal- Nonprofit newsroom covering Minnesota's immigrants & refugees
 - Twitter
- **Minnesota Spokesman Recorder-** Original Minnesota news and stories from an African American point of view
 - Twitter // Website

NOTE ABOUT NEWS SOURCES

- Be aware of fraudulent information, accounts, tweets:
 - Thread compiling misinformation that has been spreading
- Keep in mind that many local news sources may have a police-bias
 - Local CBS affiliate KSTP anchor Liz Collin is actually MARRIED to Bob Kroll, pres of the Police Officers Federation of Minneapolis (via)

HISTORY OF POLICE BRUTALITY

IN MINNESOTA

- Thread: A recent, incomplete history of police murder, protest and resistance in Minnesota's Twin Cities (via UR Ninja)
- <u>150-year performance review of the Minneapolis Police Department</u> (via MPD150)
 - Access online and audio versions here, plus a list of additional resources

IN CHICAGO

- <u>Statistics on Chicago Crime, Murder & Mayhem | Illustrating Chicago Values (HeyJackass!)</u>

WHAT CAN I DO?

TAKING IMMEDIATE ACTION

PROTEST

MAP OF TODAY'S PROTESTS

- Map of actions in Minneapolis

WHAT TO KNOW

- Sanitization Protocol for Direct Action During COVID-19
- <u>Direct Action Training Manual</u> CFP
- Guide to Bystander Intervention SPLC
- Masterlist of threads on safety tips for protesting: gear, medical care, etc Thread
- What to bring to a protest Thread
- What to wear during a protest Thread
- A Guide to Protesting WFPC
- Safety
 - 7 Ways To Protect Your Activism Online
 - How to delete 99% of your digital footprint Thread
 - Removing all identifiable information online Thread
 - Anti-surveillance guide for protestors Thread
 - Safety During Protest- guide from Amnesty International
 - Guide to Trauma-Informed De-Escalation During Actions and Protests
 - Bare minimum stuff you can do to make your phone more secure
- Medicine and care
 - How To Treat A Bullet Wound Thread
 - From #blacklivesmatter masterpost (via @ambivalcnt)
 - How to properly treat someone who has been tear gassed Thread
 - How to extinguish tear gas
 - A Guide to Medicine During a Riot Riot Medicine
- Legal
 - Know Your Rights | Protesters' Rights ACLU
 - Protest Rights Legal rights guide from ACLU Minnesota
 - National Lawyers Guild- Legal Observer Training Manual
 - What to do if Someone You Know is Arrested National Lawyers Guild of NYC
 - Thread of lawyers assisting protesters pro bono
 - A Master Thread of Lawyers Donating/Offering Their Services
 - Spreadsheet of Lawyers/Firms offering pro bono assistance to protesters

- Documenting action
 - Protest Photography Tips: How to Capture the Action and Stay Safe
 - How to add a shortcut on iPhone to easily film officers Thread
 - If taking pictures at a protest, screenshot before posting to wipe the metadata and erase ties to your camera(via @noloveformylove)
- Tactics
 - Tactics used by Egyptian protesters during the 2011 revolution- Thread
 - Group-Oriented Street Tactics Thread

MEDICAL AID FOR PROTESTORS

GET TESTED FOR COVID-19

- COVID-19 Test Finder

_

FREE MEDICAL AID:

- Free Herbal Support for BIPOC
- Free Medicine for Black People
- Free Herbal Medicine for Black People
- Free Herbal Tea Kits for Nervous & Immune System
- Herbal First Aid Aftercare For Victims of Police Violence
- Free Medical Consultations for Anyone Injured or Sick from Protests

RESOURCES FOR PROTESTORS BY STATE

Minnesota

- List of Community Resources in MN
- The People's Laundry MN & St Paul
 - Community laundry services for people needing laundry
 - Email: thepeopleslaundry@gmail.com
 - Instagram: @thepeopleslaundrympls
- Free legal aid- from May/June MN Bail Fund and Support List:
 - National Lawyers Guild MN Chapter- offering bail support
 - Website // Facebook
 - contact Michelle Gross // nlgminn@gmail.com // 612-444-2654
 - Noah M. Johnson "I am willing to give free legal advice to anyone associated with tonight's protests"
 - noah@uptownlawyer.com // 612-827-6781 (office) // 763-213-9068 (cell)
 - T. Zathras: If anyone is in need of legal representation due to their participation in tonight's protests, DM me. I may not have criminal law experience but I will represent you for free

- Criminal and Juvenile Defense Clinic at University of St. Thomas is offering free legal representation, probably will have to leave message but team will respond quickly
 - 651-962-4960
- Attorney Nico Ratkowski offering pro bono services to protesters in Minneapolis or St. Paul (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - (651) 771-0019 (office)
 - Or DM on Twitter at @NicoRatkowski

Arizona

- Flagstaff
 - Attorney Ryan Stevens offering free representation to protesters (<u>Tweet</u>)
- Phoenix
 - Attorney offering free services (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - DM on Twitter at @dampweb
 - Also offering assistance across AZ, but most able to assist in Phoenix
 - Attorney David J. Jon willing to represent protesters pro-bono on a case by case basis (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - 480.948.1212
 - david@azcivilrights.com

Arkansas

- Arkansas (everywhere)
 - Attorney willing to represent protesters pro-bono (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - DM on Twitter at @ImRichBitchDuh

California

- Bay Area
 - Attorney Javier Guerrero willing to represent protesters pro-bono (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - DM on Twitter at @javiguerreroj
 - <u>javier@thejglaw.com</u>
 - Offering free legal services or referrals to attorneys, specifically in Alameda County, San Francisco County, Marin County, Santa Clara County (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - DM on Twitter at @Nav jotKaur OR @MonigueAlyssa
 - Attorney offering pro-bono legal help (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - DM on Twitter at @BehemothDog
 - Alameda County Immigration Legal and Education Partnership offering legal assistance for unocumented persons (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - 510-241-1011
 - NOTE: this is a hotline in which a legal responder will follow up with you
 - NOTE: the tweet does not specify that this assistance is pro-bono, but it is in a pro-bono thread
 - Attorney Chelsie Dmalta willing to represent protesters pro-bono (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - DM on Twitter at @thevainbrain
- Oakland
 - Attorney willing to represent protestors pro-bono (<u>Tweet</u>)

- Orange County
 - Attorney Andrew Darling willing to represent protesters pro-bono (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - 321-663-6536
 - andrew@andrewdarlinglaw.com
- LA
- National Lawyers Guild LA Chapter
 - Will be wearing neon green hats & providing help on the ground
 - (310) 313-3700
- Attorney Akilah Green willing to represent protestors pro-bono (Tweet)

Colorado

- Denver
 - Attorney Ross Ziev offering services pro-bono (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - 720-355-0025

DC

- Attorney Caleb Kruckenberg willing to represent protestors pro-bono (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - NOTE- prioritizing peaceful protestors
- Attorney Anthony Ruiz willing to represent protesters pro-bono (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - DM on Twitter at @AnthonyRuizz
- Additional Resources for DC BLM Protests

Florida

- Fort Lauderdale
 - Attorney Neil Blackmon willing to represent protestors pro-bono (<u>Tweet</u>)
- Miami
 - Attorney Neil Blackmon willing to represent protestors pro-bono (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - Rier Jordan Law Firm willing to represent protestors pro-bono (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - (305) 899-1212
- Orlando
 - Law Offices of Daniel Martinez, PLLC offering services to protesters pro-bono (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - 321-419-8666
 - 844-523-3733

Georgia

- Atlanta
 - Attorney J Shipp willing to rep 5 protesters. (Tweet)
 - jshipp@jshipplaw.com
 - Attorney Lawrence Zimmerman willing to represent protesters pro bono (Tweet)
 - Atl Jail Support: Line couldn't be set up
 - (404) 689-1519.
 - Attorney willing to rep 5 protestors pro-bono (Tweet)
 - Ebs@strongh2o.com
 - Attorney Adam Brown willing to represent protesters pro bono (Tweet)
 - Attorney Andre J. Smith offering free legal services to protesters (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - 770-615-8853

- andre@ajsmithlawfirm.com
- NOTE: offering assistance to PEACEFUL protesters

Illinois

- Chicago
 - Chicago Community Bond Fund
 - 773-309-1198
 - Chicago Bail Project (DO NOT CALL UNTIL BAIL IS SET AT HEARING)
 - (323) 366-0799
 - Attorney Derrick Morgan, Jr donating (pro bono) services to protesters arrested in Chicago, Indianapolis, or Louisville. (Tweet)
 - Saeed and Little Law Firm donating (pro bono) services to protesters arrested in Chicago, Indianapolis, or Louisville (<u>Tweet</u> // <u>Facebook</u>)
 - Feed The People is doing free grocery delivery
 - 773 217 8543
 - Where to Access Food in Chicago Today
 - Buckley Law Group, PC offering pro bono services to protesters (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - 808-927-1621
 - Attorney Andrea Bonds willing to represent protesters pro-bono (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - 773-624-8355 (office)
 - Attorney Craig Campbell offering pro-bono representation for bond hearings (Tweet)
 - <u>craiglcampbell@gmail.com</u>

Indiana

- Indianapolis
 - Attorney Derrick Morgan, Jr donating (pro bono) services to protesters arrested in Chicago, Indianapolis, or Louisville. (Tweet)
 - Attorney donating (pro bono) services to protesters arrested in Chicago, Indianapolis, or Louisville (<u>Tweet</u> // <u>Facebook</u>)
 - Law firms and bail funds offering services to protesters (Tweet)
 - 404-689-1519 (CALL FOLLOWING ARREST)

Kansas

- Lawrence
 - Attorney Cooper Overstreet offering pro-bono legal services to protesters (Tweet)
 - 785-842-2787
 - swainlawoffice@gmail.com

Kentucky

- Louisville
 - Attorney Derrick Morgan, Jr donating (pro bono) services to protesters arrested in Chicago, Indianapolis, or Louisville. (Tweet)
 - Attorney donating (pro bono) services to protesters arrested in Chicago, Indianapolis, or Louisville (<u>Tweet</u> // <u>Facebook</u>)

Louisiana

New Orleans and Lafayette

- Attorney willing to connect protestors with pro bono lawyers (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - DM on Twitter at @FodderyFodder

Maryland

- Maryland (Everywhere)
 - Attorney Chris Topher Mosh willing to represent protestors pro-bono (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - (240) 281-2922

Massachusetts

- Boston
 - Attorney Oren Nimni Lawyers for Civil Rights offering representation and legal services to protesters for free (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - 617-988-0606 (office)

Michigan

- Detroit
 - Detroit Bail Project is bailing protesters out \$5000 or less, send name and birthday if possible (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - 313-320-4463 OR <u>megand@bailoutproject.org</u> (Megan)
 - (248) 702-5430 OR AsiaJ@bailoutproject.org (Asia)
 - Detroit/Michigan chapter of the National Lawyers Guild offering support to protesters (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - (313) 925-2626
 - NOTE: the tweet itself does not identify their services as pro-bono, although it is part of a pro-bono thread

Missouri

- St. Louis
 - Attorney Marleen S willing to represent protestors pro-bono (Tweet)
 - DM on Twitter at @DailyLibber
- Kansas City
 - Attorney Stacy Shaw willing to represent protestors pro-bono (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - 816-359-1877
 - Attorney Natasha Scruggs willing to represent protestors pro-bono (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - Fill out this form <u>https://scruggsfirm.cliogrow.com/intake/C7E-k2iUX7SyexooszEwjg</u>
 - Or text 816-203-0732
 - One Struggle KC offering bail assistance (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - tinyurl.com/1skcbailform
 - call/text 816.974.6169
 - Kansas Community Bail Fund offering bail assistance (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - (816) 562-0952
 - Chloe@kccommunitybailfund.com
 - Lworley@kccommunitybailfund.com

Nebraska

Nebraska (Everywhere)

- Attorney Gregory Rosen willing to represent protestors pro-bono. (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - 720-212-5582
- Attorney Allison Heimes offering free representation to protesters (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - DM at @heimes
- Omaha
 - Attorney Brian Fahey willing to represent protestors pro-bono. (Tweet)
 - 402-978-5249
 - Attorney Allison Heimes willing to represent protestors pro-bono. (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - 402-492-9800

New Mexico

- New Mexico (everywhere)
 - Attorney willing to represent protestors pro-bono (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - Attorney Jacob Candelaria willing to represent protestors pro-bono (<u>Tweet</u>)
- Omaha
 - Attorney Brian Fahey willing to represent protestors pro-bono (Tweet)
 - DM @fieldclubfahev
- Charleston
 - Attorney Kidd Corvey and Simpson LLC willing to represent protestors pro-bono (<u>Tweet</u>)

Nevada

- Las Vegas
 - Attorney Mitchell Bisson willing to represent protestors pro-bono (Tweet)
 - 702-385-3343
 - Text 616-295-7414

New York

- All of New York: Attorney willing to represent protestors pro-bono (Tweet)
- NYC
 - National Lawyers Guild NYC
 - (212) 679-6018
 - GoodCall hotline to be connected to family members or a free lawyer if arrested
 - 1 (833) 346-6322
 - Attorney Benson Michael willing to represent protestors pro-bono (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - Attorney Priya G willing to represent protestors pro-bono (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - DM @littlebite14 on twitter
 - Has contacts in other states for folks outside of ny/nj
 - Will not offer pro bono services/advice to anyone who has been charged with the following: assault of an officer, destruction of property, possession of stolen goods, theft, or looting
 - Attorney Paul Prestia offering pro-bono representation to protesters (Tweet)
 - 212-937-7765
 - Herbal Care Packages for Black People in NYC
 - Source: @thetestingproject: NYC Covid-19 Testing Centers

North Carolina

- Charlotte
 - CLT Jail Support
 - (980) 224-2097
 - Hall and Dixon Law Firm willing to represent protestors pro-bono (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - 704-993-6825
- Fayetteville
 - Attorney offering representation and legal advice to protesters pro-bono (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - DM on Twitter at @atty im
- Greensboro
 - Firm offering free representation (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - Text 336.574.0369
 - jasonkeith@keithattornevs.com
 - NOTE: they are only offering free services to those that were arrested for PEACEFULLY protesting
- Raleigh
 - Attorney Damon Chetson willing to represent protestors pro-bono (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - (919) 946-5392

Ohio

- Ohio (everywhere)
 - Attorney Taylor Waters willing to represent protestors pro-bono (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - (614) 674-9573
 - Attorney willing to represent some protestors pro-bono (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - DM on Twitter @JamSaidThat on twitter
- Cincinnati
 - The Law Offices of Joshua C. Evans offering pro-bono services to protesters (Tweet)
 - 513-202-3856
 - attorneyjoch@gmail.com
- Cleveland
 - Esparza Rivero Law Firm willing to represent peaceful protesters pro-bono (Tweet)
 - (216) 245-3113
 - They speak Spanish
- Columbus
 - Attorney Diane Menashe willing to represent protestors pro-bono (Tweet)
 - diane.menashe@icemiller.com

Oklahoma

- Oklahoma (everywhere)
 - Attorney willing to represent protestors pro-bono (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - NOTE- will not be representing those that have engaged in violence

Pennsylvania

Philadelphia

- Attorney willing to offer representation and legal advice pro-bono (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - 215-968-1899
 - n.mancini@verizon.net
- Pittsburgh
 - Attorney Lisa Middleman willing to represent protestors pro-bono (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - lisa@lisamiddleman.com
 - Attorney Randall H. McKinney willing to represent protestors pro-bono (Tweet)
 - Website // (412)-520-3301 // rhm@randallmckinneylaw.com

Rhode Island

- Providence
 - Attorney Donna Uhlmann willing to represent protestors pro-bono (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - 401-263-8554
 - notguiltylaw@gmail.com

South Carolina

- Columbia and Richland County
 - Attorney Nick Mermigees willing to represent protestors pro-bono (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - (803)-587-0472

Tennessee

- Nashville
 - The Law Offices of A.N.Brown, P.C. offering services pro-bono (Tweet)
 - 615-551-HURT

Texas

- Texas (everywhere)
 - Attorney willing to represent protesters pro-bono (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - DM on Twitter at @ImRichBitchDuh
- Central Texas
 - The Law Office of Aishah McCoy, ASQ offering pro-bono legal services to protesters (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - DM on Instagram at @amccoyatlaw
- Austin/Travis County
 - Attorney Tycha Kimbrough willing to represent protestors pro-bono (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - (833) 553-4251
- Corpus Cristi
 - Attorney Matthew Manning willing to represent protesters pro-bono (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - 361-236-2060
- Dallas
 - Attorney Jasmine Crockett willing to represent protesters taken into custody (Tweet)
 - (469) 527-4100
 - Asante Legal PLLC willing to represent protesters taken into custody (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - 972-515-2959 If texting, text your full first and last name, DOB, and emergency contact number for your friend or family
 - Ekeh Law Firm, PLLC willing to represent protesters for free (Tweet)

- 469-351-9684
- ALSO AVAILABLE IN FORT WORTH
- Support for protesters in Texas from the Texas Civil Rights Project
- Houston
 - Attorney Eric Sundin will represent protesters arrested pro bono. (Tweet)
 - Support for protesters in Texas from the Texas Civil Rights Project
 - Attorneys Joy Thomas and Derek Childress Jr who will represent protesters arrested pro bono (Tweet)
 - (281) 444-0330
 - Attorney Marcus Esther willing to represent protesters pro bono (PRO BONO NOT GUARANTEED) (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - (409) 276-8034 // request form
- McAllen or Edinburg and surrounding arreas
 - Attorney Orlando Mercado willing to represent protestors pro-bono (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - 956.432.5380
- San Antonio
 - Attorney Ricardo Briones willing to represent protestors pro-bono (Tweet)
 - (210) 227-1515
 - Attorney Rashin Mazaheri willing to represent protestors pro-bono (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - (210) 472-1400
 - Attorney Ted Wenske willing to represent protestors pro-bono (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - 210-858-7997

Utah

- Salt Lake City
 - Attorney Brian Jackson offering pro-bono services to protesters (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - 801-441-8922
 - They speak spanish

Washington

- Seattle
 - Attorney Lori Guevara willing to represent protestors pro-bono (Tweet)
 - lori@quevaralawyer.com // (425) 224-5727 // Website
 - Attorney offering pro-bono services (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - DM on Twitter at @RachMEsq
 - Attorney Michael Schueler directing those that need "support" to the following resources (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - National Lawyers Guild: 206.658.7963
 - King County Public Defender: 206.477.8899
 - Attorney Alexandra Wilson willing to represent protestors pro bono (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - (206) 448-1777

United Kingdom

- Attorney Alexandra Wilson willing to represent protestors pro bono (<u>Tweet</u>)
 - DM on Twitter @EssexBarrister

AID PROTESTORS

- Thread with instructions for logistics and radio relay to aid protestors on the street
- <u>26 Ways to Be in the Struggle Beyond the Streets</u>
- MNWFPC is posting updates regarding needs for protestors.
 - List of immediate needs for South Minneapolis protestors
 - WFPC Direct Action and Rapid Response Spreadsheet- consistently updated, supply drop offs, sign ups, donations, etc.
- <u>Black Disability Collective</u> is posting updates regarding needs for protestors.
 - List of supplies still needed for MN protestors

DIRECT AID

- On The Ground Chi is getting protestors PPE, masks, and first aid on the eve of tomorrow's protests
 - @OnTheGroundChi on Venmo, Paypal.me/OnTheGroundCh on PayPal
- Medical Bills for a woman attacked by the NYPD (<u>Twitter Thread</u>)
 - \$Dounyazayer on CashApp
- From May/June MN Bail Fund and Support List) updated 6/02
 - NOTE: DO NOT INCLUDE blm, blacklivesmatter, etc IN YOUR PAYMENT NOTE: IT MAY GET BLOCKED
 - \$voxpayne on CashApp (on the ground, supplies and hospital bail fund)
 - @femmeempowermentproject on Venmo (on the ground, supplies/herbal medicine care)
 - @nadirahmcgill on Venmo (medical supplies, portable generators, and other materials)
 - @Isak-Douah on venmo, \$Isakdouah on cashapp, <u>isak.douah@gmail.com</u>
 on PayPal (buying gas masks for protestors)
 - @vanessa-gadberry on venmo, \$vanessaGadberry on cashapp, <u>vannylaine@gmail.com</u> on paypal (supplies and protective gear for protestors)
 - @Fadumo_Ali on venmo, \$saintfadumo on cashapp,

 <u>fatuma_ali24@yahoo.com</u> on PayPal (protective gear for small group of
 organizers/activists, all excess funds will go to bail fund)
 - @lucina-kayee on venmo, \$LucinaBKayee on cashapp (supplies and compensating youth who have lost income)
 - \$rlaw9898 on cashapp (medical supplies)
 - @danez-smith on venmo, https://www.paypal.me/danezsmith (food, supplies, toys for kids, etc. North mpls)
 - @femmeempowermentproject on venmo (on the ground, supplies/herbal medicine care)
 - @claire-fallon-1 (supplies, groceries, etc., any additional funds will be donated to femme empowerment project)

- How to aid protestors if you can't donate- Thread

DONATE

Donate to individual protestors

FOR VICTIMS OF POLICE BRUTALITY/ANTIBLACK VIOLENCE

MEMORIAL FUNDS

- David McAtee murdered on June 1st 2020
- Sharmel Edwards gunned down in April 2012 by 5 LAPD officers
- <u>Greg Hill</u> murdered on Jan 24th 2014 by police responding to a loud music complaint. Family was awarded \$4 in compensation following trial
- <u>Breonna Taylor</u> murdered in her own apartment on March 13th 2020 | GOAL REACHED
- Mychael Johnson murdered on March 20th 2020 | GOAL REACHED
- George Floyd murdered on May 25th 2020 for allegedly using counterfeit bill | GOAL REACHED
 - Verified GoFundMe for Darnella Frazier's Peace and Healing Darnella is the young girl who recorded George Floyd's murder.
 - OFFICIAL Gianna Floyd Fund (George Floyd's child)
- Regis Korchinski murdered on May 27th 2020 | GOAL REACHED
- <u>Dion Johnson</u>- murdered on Memorial Day 2020 for pulling over and sleeping in his car on the freeway | GOAL REACHED
- AJ Sutton murdered on May 28th 2020 | GOAL REACHED
- Destiny Harrison- murdered on Dec 9th 2019 | GOAL REACHED
- Jamee Johnson- murdered on Dec 14th 2019
- Italia Kelly- murdered on Jun 1st 2020
- <u>Belly Mujinga</u> died of COVID on April 5th 2020 after being spat on by a man who claimed to have coronavirus

FOR THOSE INJURED/IN NEED OF AID FROM PROTESTS

- COVID-19 Protest Relief Fund funding COVID-19 healthcare costs for protestors in NYC
- <u>Brandon Saenz</u> shot with rubber bullet at protest in Dallas (also <u>here</u>)
- Daniel Uribe attacked and sustained severe head wound at protest in Minneapolis
- Benjamin Rogotzke shot with rubber bullet at protest in Minneapolis
- Jai- stabbed at protest in Naperville
- <u>@MoMoney2391 on Venmo</u> wheelchair was broken at protest in Seattle
- <u>Saraneka "Nemo" Martin</u> pregnant woman, knocked out and shot with rubber bullet at protest in Austin
- Norman Truman shot in the head with rubber bullet at Minneapolis protest
- Leslie grandmother, shot in the head with rubber bullet at La Mesa protest

16

- Keshawn girlfriend was shot in the nose with rubber bullet at Lincoln, NE protests
- <u>Linda Tirado</u> journalist, shot and blinded in one eye with rubber bullet at Minneapolis protest

LEGAL AID FOR THOSE WRONGFULLY ARRESTED AT PROTESTS

- https://www.gofundme.com/f/yjt25j-justice-for-jaleel?utm_source=customer&utm_campaign=p_cp+share-sheet&utm_medium=copy_link-tip
- https://www.gofundme.com/f/g36zk-justice-for-taliya?utm_source=customer&utm_campa ign=p cp+share-sheet&utm_medium=copy_link-tip

BAIL FUNDS, MUTUAL AID, AND COMMUNITY RESOURCES

SPLITS DONATION BETWEEN 40 BAIL FUNDS - continually adding more cities!

COLOR CODE:

- BOND/BAIL FUND OR LEGAL AID

 MUTUAL AID
- OTHER/GENERAL COMMUNITY RESOURCE

National:

- <u>Trans Emergency Release Fund</u> CashApp \$btfacollective // Paypal btfacollective@gmail.com
- National Bail Fund Network Available to assist with coordination
- The Bail Project— Centralized national organization with regular bail posting in a number of individual cities, which may be providing protest support depending on city and bail amounts
- Homeless Black Trans women fund- organized by Jesse Pratt López

Alabama

- Birmingham
 - BHAM Community Support Fund
 - No One Left Behind Fund
- Montgomery
 - Montgomery Bail Out Fund

Arizona

- Phoenix
 - Black People's Justice Fund
- Tucson
 - Tucson Second Chance Community Bail Fund

California

- Bav Area
 - Anti-Police Terror Project
 - Bay Area Anti- Repression Committee Bail Fund

- Oakland's People's Breakfast
- Silicon Valley DSA Bail Fund
- Resource List of Bay Area BIPOC Organizations
- Orange County
 - Orange County Bail Fund
- Los Angeles
 - Peoples City Council Freedom Fund
 - Los Angeles Mutual Aid Network
- San Diego
 - San Diego Community Fund
- Sacramento
 - NorCal Resist Activist BAIL & ICE Bond Fund
 - Anti-Terror Police Project- Venmo: @aptp_sac
- San Luis Obispo
 - SLO Bail Fund

Colorado

- Colorado Freedom Fund
- Colorado Springs
 - Colorado Springs Protest Support Fund
- Denver
 - BLM Denver Fund

Connecticut

- Connecticut Bail Fund

Delaware

- Wilmington
 - FNB Bail Fund

District of Columbia

- Money bail is not used in Washington, DC
- Legal Aid DC
- Black Lives Matter DC Legal Support Fund
- East of the River Mutual Aid Fund
- Raising Money for Supplies for DC Protesters
- Queer Families COVID Relief- Trans Latinx DMV

Florida

- IWOC Statewide Bail Fund
- Florida Justice Center Bail Fund
- Alachua County / Tallahassee
 - Alachua County Bond Fund
 - HRC Alachua Bail Fund Program
- Duval County
 - Jacksonville Community Action Committee
- Miami
 - (F)empower Community Bond Fund

- Florida LGBTQ Freedom Fund
- Orlando
 - Orlando Dream Defenders Bail Fund
 - Community Bail Fund @Community-BailFund on Venmo
- Tampa Bay
 - Tampa Bay Community Support Fund

Georgia

- Appalachia Youth Mutual Aid Fund
- Atlanta
 - Atlanta Solidarity Fund
 - Atlanta Mutual Aid
- Athens
 - Athens Freedom Fund

Hawai'i

- Hawai'i Community Bail Fund

Illinois

- Champaign County
 - Champaign County Bailout Coalition
- Chicago
 - Chicago Community Bond Fund
 - Chicago Feed The People
 - Chicago Books to Women in Prison
- Rockford
 - Winnebago Bond Project

Indiana

- Indianapolis
 - The Bail Project This is a national project, but specifically helps people in Indianapolis

Iowa

- Des Moines
 - Prarielands Freedom Fund

Kansas

- Lawrence
 - BLM Lawrence Bail Fund
- Kansas City
 - One Struggle KC Liberation Fund

Kentucky

- Appalachia Youth Mutual Aid Fund
- Louisville Mutual Aid
- Louisville
 - Louisville Community Bail Fund

- Lexington
 - Lexington Bail Fund

Louisiana

- New Orleans
 - New Orleans Safety & Freedom Fund
- Baton Rouge
 - YWCA Greater Baton Rouge Community Bail Fund

Maryland

- Queer Families COVID Relief- Trans Latinx DMV
- Baltimore
 - Baltimore Legal Action Team Bail Fund
 - Cells To Safety Bail Fund

Massachusetts

- Massachusetts Bail Fund
- Massachusetts Mutual Aid Networks masterpost of mass mutual aid networks
- Boston
 - Solidarity Supply Distro

Michigan

- Michigan Solidarity Bail Fund
- Detroit
 - Detroit Justice Center
 - Detroit Bail Project
 - Detroit-based Mutual Aid Spreadsheet with mutual aid requests
- Kent County
 - Kent County I-BOND Fund For immigration-related charges

Minnesota

- Minnesota Freedom Fund Due to an influx of donations, this Bail Fund has suggested to donate elsewhere
- The People's Laundry MN & St Paul
- Minneapolis
 - Public Goods Minneapolis
 - CTUL- Labor organizers
 - North Star Health Collective- Due to an influx of donations, this organization has suggested to donate elsewhere (link to their suggested list)
 - MPD150
 - Reclaim the Block- Due to an influx of donations, this organization has suggested to donate elsewhere (link to their suggested list)
 - Black Visions Collective Donations & Supporters
 - MN Healing Justice Network/Spiral Collective

Mississippi

Mississippi Bail Fund Collective

Missouri

- Kansas City
 - #ICantBreath KC Solidarity Fund
 - Kansas City Community Bail Fund
 - One Struggle KC Legal Fund
 - KC Protest Bail Fund
- St Louis
 - St. Louis Mutual Aid Fund

Nebraska

- Omaha and Lincoln
 - Neighbors for Common Good Bail Fund Put "Bail" on Memo Line

Nevada

- Las Vegas
 - Vegas Freedom Fund

New Mexico

- Millions for Prisoners New Mexico
- South Save the Kids
- Albuquerque
 - Albuquerque Mutual Aid

New Jersey

- Money bail is not used in New Jersey
- Newark, NJ Mutual Aid: Cashapp \$BrickCityMutualAid // Venmo @BrickCityMutualAid
- Commissary Funds for NJ/NY Inmates

New York

- Appalachia Youth Mutual Aid Fund
- Commissary Funds for NJ/NY Inmates
- New York City
 - Free Them All 2020 This was the main protest support fund. As of Sunday evening, they have closed down donations and have suggested to donate elsewhere.
 - <u>Brooklyn Bail Fund</u> Due to an influx of donations and an alternate protest support bail fund, this Bail Fund has suggested to donate elsewhere
 - Liberty Fund NYC
 - Emergency Release Fund- for LGBTQ+ individuals
 - NYC Liberty Fund
 - Mutual Aid NYC
 - COVID-19 NYC Black Mutual Aid Fund
 - Bed-Stuy Strong
- Albany
 - Albany Bail Fund For Black Lives
- Buffalo
 - SURJ Buffalo Bail Fund

- Rochester
 - BLM Rochester

North Carolina

- <u>Freedom Fighter Bail Bond</u> Please click the checkbox under "Freedom Fighter Bond Fund Designation"
- NC Freedom Fund PayPal: NCFreedomfund@gmail.com // CashApp = \$NcFreedomfund
- Alamance County
 - Alamance County Bail Fund
- Asheville
 - North Carolina/Asheville @thefinalstrawradio on Venmo
- Charlotte
 - Charlotte Uprising
 - Charleston Protestor Bail Fund \$WereStillHere on CashApp // @ResistanceisBeautiful on Venmo
- Durham
 - North Carolina Community Bail Fund of Durham
- Fayetteville
 - Fayetteville Police Accountability Community Taskforce
- Forsythe County
 - Forsyth County Community Bail Fund @Emily-Thompson-140 on Venmo
- Greensboro
 - Greensboro Mutual Aid \$GSOMutual Aid on CashApp
- Raleigh / Chapel Hill
 - Take Action Chapel Hill
 - The Anti-Racist Activist Fund- legal aid for those fighting racism in CH

North Dakota

- F-M Solidarity Fund

Oklahoma

- Tulsa
 - BLM Tulsa

Ohio

- Appalachia Youth Mutual Aid Fund
- Canton / Akron
 - Canton/Akron Bail Fund
- Cleveland
 - BLM Cleveland
 - Cleveland Recovers
- Columbus
 - Columbus Freedom Fund
- Cincinnati
 - <u>Beloved Community Church Bail Fund</u> Choose an amount and click Cincinnati Bail Fund on next screen
- Youngstown
 - Youngstown Freedom Fund

Oregon

- Portland
 - PDX Bail Fund
 - Portland Freedom Fund This website is currently down, pending update

Pennsylvania

- Appalachia Youth Mutual Aid Fund
- Dauphin County
 - Dauphin County Bail Fund
- Lancaster
 - Lancaster Bail Fund for #BlackLivesMatter
- Philadelphia
 - Philadelphia Community Bail Fund
 - Philadelphia Bail Fund

 Due to an influx of donations, this Bail Fund has suggested to donate elsewhere
 - Mutual Aid Philadelphia
- Pittsburgh
 - Bukit Bail Fund
 - Pittsburgh Community Bail Fund Venmo: @PGH-Freedomfund specifically for protesters arrested on 5/30

Rhode Island

- FANG Community Bail Fund

South Carolina

- Columbia
 - Soda City Bail Fund
- Charleston
 - BLM Charleston Bail Fund

Tennessee

- Appalachia Youth Mutual Aid Fund
- Hamilton County
 - Hamilton County Community Bail Fund
- Knoxville
 - End Money Bail Knoxville Bail Fund Please caption "BLM"
- Memphis
 - Memphis Community Bail Fund
 - Mid-South Peace BLM Community Bail Fund
- Nashville
 - Nashville Community Bail Fund

Texas

- Austin
 - 400+1 Bail Fund
- Dallas
 - Luke 4:18 Bail Fund
- El Paso

- Fianza Fund
- Fort Worth
 - Tarrant County Community Bail Fund
- Harris, Dallas, Bexar Counties
 - Texas Organizing Project Bailout Fund
- Houston
 - Houston Community Bail Fund
 - Houston Restoring Justice
 - Houston Community Bail Fund

Utah

- Salt Lake City
 - Salt Lake City Community Bail
 - Salt Lake City Mutual Aid

Virginia

- Queer Families COVID Relief- Trans Latinx DMV
- Richmond
 - Richmond Community Bail Fund
 - Richmond Mutual Aid
- Roanoke
 - Roanoke Community Bail Fund
- Tidewater
 - Freedom Fighter Fund

Washington

- Northwest Community Bail Fund
- Lavender Rights Project
- Washington Black Trans Task Force
- Seattle
 - BLM Seattle Freedom Fund
 - King County COVID-19 Survival Fund

West Virginia

- BLM West Virginia Bail Fund
- Appalachia Youth Mutual Aid Fund

Wisconsin

- Madison
 - Free the 350 Bail Fund Venmo: @Liam-Manjon /// Cashapp: \$FreeThe350BailFund ///
 Paypal: FreeThe350BailFund@gmail.com
- Milwaukee
 - Milwaukee Freedom Fund

Canada

- Toronto
 - Toronto Protestor Bail Fund
- Montréal
 - Standing Committee for the Support of Demonstrators

United Kingdom

- Black Protest Legal Support UK
- Exist Loudly Fund to Support Queer Black YP

MORE SOURCES-

- Masterpost Of Community Bail Funds By State
- Resource Doc Listing Mutual Aid & Community Bail Info
- Mutual Aid Hub
- List Of Bail Funds For Protestors
- Twitter Thread With List Of Mutual Aid Funds

WAYS TO GIVE MORE

DONATING WITHOUT FUNDS

- <u>Playlist of videos donating ad revenue (via, playlist compiled by @tearinmytrash)</u>
- Playlist of videos donating ad revenue (via)
 - NOTE: when watching these videos, ad revenue will NOT be counted unless volume is 50% or higher and video is not paused

FIND PEOPLE TO MATCH YOUR DONATIONS

- <u>BLM Funds Corporate Matching</u> spreadsheet containing information of multiple people who have pledged to match donation
- Tech Dollars Matching For Justice
- People Who Will Match
 - Kyle Mooney: up to \$10,000, DM receipt for donation to @kylemooney on instagram
 - Aidy Bryant: up to \$10,000, DM receipt for donation to @aidybryant on instagram
 - Bobby Moynihan: up to \$10,000, DM receipt for donation to @bibbymoynihan on instagram
 - Bleachers Music: up to \$10,000, DM receipt for donation to @bleachersmusic

NOTE ABOUT DONATIONS

- Consider prioritizing smaller, local organizations or giving direct aid to protestors and those in need (<u>list of Venmos/CashApps for protestors here</u>)
- Be aware of who you are donating to:
 - Shaun King has a history of raising money without directly helping those involved. DO NOT donate to him- instead please donate to the organizations/pages/protestors listed above.
 - There are many fake donation links + fraudulent campaigns for supporting
 George Floyd. There is only one confirmed GoFundMe link to support the Floyd family (linked above).

- Washington, DC does not post bail- avoid donating to DC community bail funds
- New Jersey does not post bail- avoid donating to Newark/NJ community bail funds
- MN Freedom Fund has ties to Open Society Foundation, which has a network of funding, some of which may come from more conservative and colonizing people and orgs.
 - Thread detailing potential issues with Minnesota Freedom Fund
 - UPDATE (5/29)- MN Freedom Fund has responded to thread, stating that the disparities in \$\$ spent are due to bails that they were unable to get back

CONTACT OFFICIALS

BY PHONE

*NOTE

- The likelihood of getting through to an answering machine or representative is low, but calling and boosting the call numbers is still helpful.
- **IF CALLING CONGRESS** Keep in mind that your address and zip code might be cross referenced with a constituent database. This means if you don't live in the area the person on the other end WILL NOT record your opinion and you'll just be wasting your breath and hogging up the phone lines.

- ONLINE STUDENT PHONE BANK CIRCLE

From Letter, Phone Call Templates, and Information

- For Congress members (Representatives and Senators)
 - Find your representative here // Find your senator here

SCRIPT:

- Hello, how are you doing today? I'm well. I'm calling today to demand that the (insert title here) respond to the President's designation of Antifa as a terrorist group. I want to know exactly what measures and legislation the (congressmember, representative, insert title here) will support to not only demilitarize police, but denounce the President's classification of Antifa as a terrorist organization.
- Antifa isn't an organization and has no leadership or hierarchy. By designating them as a terrorist organization, the President has given law enforcement free reign to treat them as enemy combatants and ignore their constitutional protections. How is your office going to respond to this attack on free speech? What is the (title of person) going to do to protect Americans as they fight in the streets for a better future? I don't want to hear about your email newsletter or your press statement, I want results.
- The President literally tweeted "when the looting starts the shooting starts" and now his administration is taking steps to ensure that can

- actually happen without any repercussions. What are you going to do about this? This is absolutely ridiculous and I demand that the **(title of person)** unequivocally condemn his language and move towards curtailing this crazy abuse of power.
- I also want to know whether or not the (title of person) will be supporting the EARN It Act. This bill is a bullshit way to invade the privacy of Americans and further erode freedom of speech. I demand that the (title of person) move to immediately condemn this bill if they are not co-sponsors. If they are co-sponsors, please explain to me why they support the invasion of privacy and the destruction of the first amendment. They need to get a statement out immediately to condemn all of this and to clearly explain what they're going to do to fight this and how.
- From contact toolkit (via COPAL on Twitter)
 - Mike Freeman, Hennepin County Attorney
 - 612-348-2164 // 612-348-5550 // citizeninfo@hennepin.us

SCRIPT:

 Hello, my name is [your name].
 I'm calling because I demand accountability for the racist murder of George Floyd. I demand that you press charges against all of the officers involved in the incident, including Derek Chain and TOu Thao. George Floyd should be alive today, and all cops involved must be held accountable for his murder in order to get justice for George's family and prevent this brutality and violence from happening in the future. Thank you.

- Minneapolis Police Union

- 612-788-8444 // info@mpdfederation.com

SCRIPT

 Hello, my name is [your name].
 I'm calling because I demand accountability for the racist murder of George Floyd. I demand that you hold Minneapolis Police Officers accountable now and in the future to assure that this never happens again. George Floyd should be alive today, and all cops involved must fave consequences for his murder in order to get justice for George's family and prevent this brutality and violence from happening in the future. Thank you.

- Jacob Frey, Minneapolis Mayor

- 612-673-2100

SCRIPT:

 Hello, my name is [your name].
 I'm calling because I demand accountability for the racist murder of George Floyd. I urge you to defund the Minneapolis Police Department during the special budget session and instead invest in community programs that will help reduce the amount of violence in Minneapolis. George Floyd should be alive today, and we must start providing more support towards community efforts in order to prevent this brutality and violence from happening in the future. Thank you.

- From Act Now: Call for Justice (via ACLU MN)
 - Minnesota Governor Walz
 - (651) 201-3400

SCRIPT:

Hello, my name is [insert name], and I live in [insert city, town or neighborhood]. As a member of this community, I want justice for George Floyd -- a man killed mercilessly by the Minneapolis Police. The investigation into his killing should be independent, fair and conducted by the Attorney General's office. I'm calling on you to transfer the prosecution of the police who killed George Floyd to the Minnesota Attorney General and to appoint a Special Assistant Attorney General to lead the prosecution. The Hennepin County Attorney's office works every day with Minneapolis Police and has failed to bring charges in past police killings. I don't trust the county attorney to fairly prosecute this case. Your appointment of a special prosecutor will send a clear message to the community that you value justice for George Floyd. Thank you.

- Minnesota Attorney General Keith Ellison

- (651) 296-3353

SCRIPT:

- Hello, my name is [insert name], and I live in [insert city, town or neighborhood]. I'm calling to urge your office to accept and advocate for a special prosecutor to prosecute the Minneapolis police who killed George Floyd. I know that people are in pain. We are angry and reeling from yet another senseless killing of a Black man. The Hennepin County Attorney works with Minneapolis Police every day, and his office has failed to bring charges in past police killings. That's why we need your office to prosecute these officers. Please help us heal the community by showing your commitment to justice for George Floyd. Thank you.
- <u>Take Action & Fight for Breonna Taylor</u> Masterpost of demands and contacts in seeking justice for Breonna Taylor, murdered on March 13th.

BY EMAIL

NOTE ABOUT EMAIL TEMPLATES: writing from a template, while easier, may risk your email being immediately filtered by a spam filter (and therefore not useful). Consider using these templates as a base line, and, if you are able, adding your own wording to ensure that each email is sent uniquely. The most useful letters are ones that are uniquely worded, and sent from a member of the community.

MAIL: TO LINKS FOR PRE-WRITTEN TEMPLATES

By clicking on the links below, you are able to either directly send a pre-written email (from a provided mail:to link), or copy the link to send to others. Via <u>defund12.org</u>

- Alaska
 - Anchorage Letter to the City Council
- Alabama
 - Huntsville Letter to Council Members and Chairman of Madison County
 - Birmingham Letter to Council Members
 - Vestavia Hills Letter to Mayor and City Council
- Arkansas
 - Benton County Letter to Finance Committee
 - Little Rock Letter to the Board of Directors
- Arizona
 - Phoenix Letter to Phoenix Mayor and Council
 - Tempe Letter to Tempe Mayor and City Council
 - Tucson Letter to Mayor, Council, and City Manager
- California
 - Albany Letter to the Mayor, City Council, City Attorney, and the Social & Economic Justice Commission
 - Anaheim Letter to City Council
 - Antioch Letter to City Council
 - Bakersfield Letter to Mayor and Council Members
 - Belmont Letter to Mayor, City Council, and Elected Officials
 - Berkeley Letter to Mayor and City Council
 - Burbank Letter to Mayor and City Councilmembers
 - Chico Letter to City Council
 - Chowchilla Letter to Mayor and City Council
 - Claremont Letter to Mayor Schroeder and City Council
 - Daly City Letter to City Council and City Manager
 - El Cerrito Letter to the Mayor, Mayor Pro Tem, and City Council
 - Elk Grove Letter to Mayor and City Council
 - Emeryville Letter to Mayor and City Council
 - Eureka Letter to City Council
 - Fairfield Letter to Mayor and City Council
 - Fremont Letter to the Mayor, City Council, City Manager, and Police Chief
 - Fresno Letter to City Council
 - Fullerton Letter to City Council
 - Glendale Letter to Mayor and City Council
 - Hayward Letter to Council Members
 - Hollister Letter to City Council and Mayor Velazquez

- Los Angeles Letter to Council Members
- Los Angeles County Letter to County Supervisors
- La Habra Letter to Mayor Beamish and City Council
- Lafayette Letter to the Mayor and City Council
- Long Beach Letter to City Council
- Los Altos Letter to Mayor and City Council
- Los Altos Hills Letter to Mayor, City Manager, and City Council
- Los Banos Letter to The Mayor and Council Members
- Los Gatos Letter to the Mayor, Vice Mayor, Town Council Members, and Elected Officers and Staff
- Menlo Park Letter to City Council
- Merced Letter to Mayor and City Council
- Mill Valley Letter to the Mayor, Vice Mayor, and Councilmembers
- Monterey Letter to Mayor, City Council, and City Clerk
- Modesto Letter to Mayor and City Council
- Mountain View Letter to Mayor, City Manager, and City Council
- Nevada County Letter to County DA, District Supervisors, and City Officials
- Newark Letter to City Council
- Oakland Letter to Mayor, Council Members, and Elected Officials
- Orange County Letter to the Board of Supervisors of Orange County
- Oxnard Letter to Mayor and City Council
- Palo Alto Letter to the Mayor and City Council
- Pasadena Letter to Mayor and City Council
- Pittsburg Letter to the Mayor and City Council
- Petaluma Letter to Mayor and City Council
- Pomona Letter to Mayor Sandoval and City Council
- Pleasanton Letter to Mayor and City Council
- Rancho Cucamonga Letter to Mayor and City Council
- Richmond Letter to Richmond Officials
- Ripon Letter to Mayor and City Council
- Redwood City Letter to the Mayor, Vice Mayor, and City Council Members
- Riverside Letter to Riverside Mayor and City Council
- Riverside County Letter to County Officials
- Salinas Letter to Mayor Gunter and Council Members
- San Bernardino County Letter to County Officials
- Sacramento Letter to Mayor, City Council, and County Board of Supervisors -- Decarcerate Sacramento
- San Diego Letter to Mayor and Council Members
- San Francisco Letter to the Mayor, Board of Supervisors, and Elected Officers
- San Gabriel Letter to Mayor and City Council
- San Jose Letter to Mayor and Council Members
- San Luis Obispo Letter to Mayor and City Council
- San Leandro Letter to Mayor and City Council

- Santa Barbara Letter to City Council
- San Bruno Letter to Mayor and City Council
- Santa Clara (City) Letter to Mayor, City Manager, and City Council
- Santa Cruz Letter to Mayor and City Council
- Santa Clara County Letter to Mayor and County Board of Supervisors
- Santa Maria Letter to City Council
- Santa Monica Letter to City Managers and Council Members
- Santa Rosa Letter to Mayor and Council Members
- Scotts Valley Letter to City Council and Finance Department
- South San Francisco Letter to Mayor Garbarino and City Council
- Stockton Letter to Mayor and City Council
- Torrance Letter to Mayor and City Council
- Union City Letter to Mayor Dutra, the Union City Council, Union City Manager, and Union City Police Chief
- Upland Letter to Mayor and City Council
- Vallejo Letter to Elected Officials
- Ventura Letter to Mayor and City Council
- Walnut Creek Letter to Mayor Haskew and City Council
- West Covina Letter to the Mayor and City Council

Colorado

- Aurora Letter to Mayor, City Council, and City Management
- Boulder Letter to Council Members
- Colorado Springs Letter to Mayor and City Council
- Denver Letter to City Council
- Durango Letter to Mayor and City Council
- Fort Collins Letter to Mayor, City Manager, and City Council
- Pueblo Letter to Mayor and City Council
- Westminster Letter to City Council and Executive Leadership

Connecticut

- Hartford Letter to the City Council
- New Haven Letter to Mayor Elicker and Board of Alders

- DC

- Washington - Letter to Mayor and Council Members

Delaware

- Newark Letter to Mayor and Council
- Wilmington Letter to City & State Officials

- Florida

- Gainesville Letter to City and County Commissioners, and the Mayor
- Jacksonville Letter to Mayor and City Officials
- Palm Beach County Letter to the Board of County Commissioners, OFMB Director, and County Administrator
- St. Petersburg Letter to City Council Members and the Mayor
- Tallahassee Letter to Mayor and City Council

- Tampa Letter to City Council Members and Mayor Jane Castor
- Orlando Letter to Council Members
- Lakeland Letter to Mayor and City Commission
- Miami Letter to Mayor and City Officials

Georgia

- Atlanta Letter to Atlanta Financial Division
- Athens Letter to County Unified Government
- Savannah Letter to Mayor and City Council
- Johns Creek Letter to Mayor and City Councilmembers

- Hawai'i

- Honolulu - Letter to the Mayor of Honolulu

- Iowa

- Des Moines - Letter to Mayor and City Council

- Idaho

- Boise - Letter to Mayor and City Council

- Illinois

- Chicago Letter to Council Members
- Evanston Letter to Mayor and Aldermen
- Oak Park Letter to Mayor Abu-Taleb and Village Board

- Indiana

- Bloomington Letter to Council Members
- Fort Wayne Letter to City Council
- Indianapolis Letter to City Councilors
- Lafayette Letter to Council Members

- Kansas

- Lawrence - Letter to the Mayor, City Commissioners, and City Manager

Kentucky

- Lexington Letter to Mayor and Urban County Council
- Louisville Letter to Mayor & Council Demand Defunding
- Louisville Letter to Mayor & Council Justice for Breonna Taylor

- Louisiana

- Baton Rouge Letter to Mayor-President Broome and City Council
- Jefferson Parish Letter to Parish Council and Other Parish Officials
- New Orleans Letter to Mayor, City Council and Police Chief
- Shreveport Letter to City Council, Staff, and Executive Department

Massachusetts

- Arlington Letter to Board Members and Town Moderator
- Boston Letter to the Mayor
- Boston Letter to City Councilors
- Cambridge Letter to the Mayor, City Councilors, and the City Manager
- Newton Letter to Mayor and City Council Members
- Northampton Letter to City Council
- Pittsfield Letter to Mayor Tyer and City Councilors

- Somerville Letter to Council Members
- Worcester Letter to Mayor Petty and City Council

Maryland

- Annapolis Letter to City Council and Mayor
- Baltimore Letter to Mayor and City Council
- Baltimore County Letter to County Executive Olszewski Jr. and Council Members
- Baltimore Letter to State Senators and Delegates
- Greenbelt Letter to Council Members
- Hyattsville Letter to Mayor Hollingsworth and City Council
- Montgomery County Letter to the County Executive and Council
- Prince George's County Letter to County Executive and County Council

Maine

- Portland - Letter to Mayor and City Council

Michigan

- Ann Arbor Letter to Mayor and City Council
- East Lansing Letter to Mayor and City Council
- Detroit Letter to City Council
- Grand Rapids Letter to the Mayor, Comptroller, and Ward Commissioners
- Kalamazoo Letter to City and State Representatives
- Lansing Letter to Mayor Schor and City Council
- Royal Oak Letter to the City Commission and City Manager
- Southfield Letter to Mayor and City Council
- Ypsilanti Letter to Mayor and City Council

Minnesota

- Minneapolis Letter to Mayor and City Council
- St. Paul Letter to Mayor and City Council
- St. Paul Letter to Public School Board

Missouri

- Kansas City Letter to the Mayor and City Councilmembers
- Columbia Letter to City Council & Mayor

- Montana

- Billings Letter to City Council
- Bozeman Letter to the City Commission
- Butte Letter to Butte Council of Commissioners
- Great Falls Letter to City Commission
- Helena Letter to City Commission
- Kalispell Letter to City Council
- Missoula Letter to City Council

- North Carolina

- Alamance Letter to County Commissioners and Clerk to the Board
- Asheville Letter to Council Members
- Chapel Hill Letter to Mayor and City Council

- Chapel Hill Letter to Mayor and City Council, Actively Defund Police
- Charlotte Letter to Council Members, Mayor, and City Manager
- Durham Letter to Mayor and City Council
- Greensboro Letter to Mayor and City Council -- Greensboro Rising
- Greensboro Letter to Mayor and City Council
- Hendersonville Letter to Mayor and City Council
- Holly Springs Letter to Council Members, and Mayor
- Raleigh Letter to Mayor and City Council
- Wake County Letter to the County Manager and Board of Commissioners
- Winston-Salem Letter to Mayor and City Council

- Nebraska

- Lincoln Letter to Mayor Bairdand and City Council
- Omaha Letter to the Mayor and City Council

New Hampshire

- Concord Letter to City Government Officials
- Manchester Letter to the Mayor

New Jersey

- Englewood Letter to the Mayor and City Council
- Franklin Township, Somerset County Letter to the Mayor and Council
- Jersey City Letter to Mayor and City Council
- New Brunswick Letter to Mayor and City Council
- Newark Letter to Mayor Baraka and City Councilors

New Mexico

- Albuquerque Letter to Mayor Tim Keller and City Council
- Las Cruces Letter to Mayor and City Council
- Santa Fe Letter to City Council--vote no on more police weapons

- Nevada

- Las Vegas Letter to Mayor and Council Members
- Reno Reno Residents for Defunding RPD

New York

- Beacon Letter to Mayor and City Council
- Broome County Letter to County Legislators
- Buffalo Letter to the Buffalo Common Council and Office of Mayor Byron Brown
- Canandaigua Letter to Mayor and City Officials
- Ithaca Letter to Mayor and Common Council
- Nassau County Letter to County Legislature
- New York Letter to Council Members
- Poughkeepsie Letter to Town and County Officials
- Rochester Letter to City Council and Mayor
- Rockland County Letter to County Executive, DA, and County Legislature
- Suffolk County Letter to County Legislature

- Ohio

- Akron - Letter to Mayor and City Council

- Cleveland Letter to Mayor and City Council
- Cincinnati Letter to the Mayor and City Council
- Columbus Letter to Andrew Ginther and City Council
- Dayton Letter to Mayor Whaley and City Commission
- Hilliard Letter to Council Members
- Toledo Letter to Mayor and City Council

Oklahoma

- Norman Letter to Mayor and City Council
- Oklahoma City Letter to OKC Mayor, City Manager, and City Council
- Tulsa Letter to City Council and County Commission

Oregon

- McMinnville Letter to Mayor and City Council
- Eugene Letter to the Mayor, Commissioners, Budget Committee, and City Council
- Portland Letter to the Mayor, Commissioners, and City Council on Defunding PPB
- Portland Letter to the Mayor, Commissioner, and City Auditor on Police Tactics
- Portland Letter to Multnomah County Commissioners
- Washington County Letter to County Commissioners
- Yamhill County Letter to County Commissioners

- Pennsylvania

- Erie Letter to the City Council, Mayor's Office, and Other City Officials
- Lancaster Letter to Mayor and City Council
- Philadelphia Letter to Council Members
- Philadelphia Letter to Mayor and Council Members
- Pittsburgh Letter to Council Members and Chiefs/Assistant Chiefs of Staff
- Pittsburgh Letter to the Mayor
- State College Letter to Council Members and Mayor

- Rhode Island

- Cranston Letter to Governor, Mayor, and City Council
- Jamestown Letter to Mayor and Town Council
- Newport Letter to Governor, Mayor, and City Council
- Pawtucket Letter to Governor, Mayor, and City Council
- Providence Letter to Governor, Mayor, and City Council

South Carolina

- Charleston Letter to Mayor and City Council
- Greenville Letter to the Mayor, City Council, and County Council
- North Charleston Letter to Mayor Summey and City Council

- Tennessee

- Clarksville Letter to Mayor and Elected Officials
- Knoxville Letter to Mayor and City Council
- Memphis Letter to City Councilors
- Nashville Letter to Mayor and Metropolitan Council

- Texas

- Austin Letter to Steve Adler and City Council
- Austin To Mayor & City Council Condemning Excessive Force
- Dallas Letter to Eric Johnson and City Council
- Fort Worth Letter to Mayor and City Council
- Houston Letter to Sylvester Turner and City Council
- Irving Letter to the City Council and Mayor Stopfer
- San Antonio Letter to Mayor

- Utah

- Salt Lake City - Letter to Council Members and Mayor

- Virginia

- Alexandria Letter to City Council and the Office of Management and Budget
- Blacksburg Letter to Mayor Hager-Smith and City Council
- Arlington Letter to County Board
- Charlottesville Letter to City Council and Budget Department
- Fairfax County Letter to County Legislature
- Loudoun County Letter to Board of Supervisors and Budget Department
- Norfolk Letter to the City Council and Mayor Alexander
- Prince William County Letter to the Board of Supervisors to Reconsider 2021 Budget
- Richmond Letter to Mayor and City Council
- Roanoke County Letter to County Board of Supervisors
- Winchester Letter to Mayor and City Council
- Williamsburg Letter to Mayor, Vice Mayor, City Manager, and Williamsburg City Council Members

Vermont

- Burlington Letter to the Mayor and City Council
- Burlington Alternate Letter to the Mayor and City Council
- Middlebury Letter to the Town Manager and Selectboard

Washington

- Kennewick Letter to City Leadership
- Pasco Letter to the City Council
- Richland Letter to City Leadership
- Seattle Letter to the Mayor, Board of Supervisors, and Elected Officers
- Spokane Letter to Mayor and City Council
- Tacoma Demand Justice for Manuel Ellis and Defund Tacoma PD
- Olympia Letter to the Mayor and City Council

- Wisconsin

- Eau Claire Letter to the City Council
- La Crosse Letter to Mayor and City Council
- Madison Letter to Council Members
- Milwaukee Letter to Council Members

West Virginia

- Charleston Letter to Mayor and City Council
- Huntington Letter to Mayor and City Council
- Morgantown Letter to Mayor, City Manager, and City Council
- Parkersburg Letter to City Council and City Development

LINKS TO PRE-WRITTEN EMAILS FOR VARIOUS OFFICIALS -Click the links in this doc to access a pre-written email template to relevant officials. Plug in your name and location where needed, then click send.

Templates from Letter, Phone Call Templates, and Information:

General template for elected government officials- state and local officials, as well as Congress members (Representatives and Senators)

- Find your representative here // Find your senator here

To the Office of (Insert Individual)

My name is (Insert name) and I demand to know why there has been (a lack of action, inexcusable conduct, a slow response time, etc.) in regards to (insert event name). The lack of accountability on your team's part shows a blatant disregard not only for the well-being of the members of your community, but also for the most vulnerable segments of your community. I urge you to take quick and decisive action in order to rectify the situation and I demand that you hold the guilty parties accountable so that justice may be served.

Communities across America are rallying together in order to show solidarity and it is absolutely ridiculous that an (elected official, government official, basically just any adjective that describes their job) such as yourself is showing such a high degree of incompetence or even apathy at this time. Your community deserves better than this, the families of the people involved deserve better than this, and the oath you swore to your office most certainly deserves better than this.

Please make a point to resolve this issue as quickly as possible. Show your community that you still care about their needs and prove to them that you are still worthy of your title and office. Should you prove otherwise, know that you will be replaced with someone who is.

Respectfully, (Your name)

For elected government officials **regarding George Floyd**- state and local officials, as well as Congress members (Representatives and Senators)

Find your representative here // Find your senator here

To (Insert Title Here),

I am writing to you today to demand a response from your office regarding the murder of George Floyd. As you are well aware, Mr. Floyd was senselessly killed in broad daylight and the officer who murdered him was only recently charged when an entire city began to protest this miscarriage of justice. I want to know exactly what legislation you plan to introduce or support in order to curtail not only the militarization of America's police forces, but their consistent abuse of power. Are you going to stand against the President's calls to shoot protestors? Are you aware that Antifa is NOT an actual organization with members or hierarchy, and that its recent designation as a terrorist group will allow law enforcement to exercise "extreme prejudice" against American protestors by classifying them as domestic terrorists?

Where was this energy in the aftermath of the Charlottesville riots? What did you do to ensure such a tragedy never happened again? If you legitimately worked towards change, I applaud you and I hope that you will continue to advocate and legislate towards a safer and more inclusive America. If you stood silent and choose to continue to remain silent, know that you are complicit in the wanton erosion of civil liberties and wholesale murder of American lives.

Do not refer me to your press page. Do not tell me to sign up for your newsletter. Do not give me or my fellow constituents half-baked responses that only serve as PR. Give us real change. Do your job. Tell me how you plan to rescind political donations from police unions and other organizations that have helped militarize our officers. Tell me how your office plans to donate to mutual aid funds or freedom funds. Do not give me empty words.

Respectfully yours, (Your name)

SIGN PETITIONS

NOTE: DO NOT DONATE MONEY TO CHANGE.ORG- CONSIDER DONATING INSTEAD TO THE ORGANIZATIONS AND INDIVIDUALS LISTED ABOVE.

#blacklivesmatter masterpost (via @ambivalcnt)
Twitter thread of Brazilian petitions to sign

GOAL REACHED- denotes petitions that have reached their stated goal NEEDS SIGNATURES- denotes petitions that have received less than 100,000 signatures

SEEK JUSTICE FOR VICTIMS OF POLICE BRUTALITY/ANTIBLACK VIOLENCE

- change.org Justice for George Floyd | GOAL REACHED
- change.org Justice for George Floyd

- change.org Justice for George Floyd | GOAL REACHED
- change.org The Minneapolis Police Officers to be charged for murder after killing innocent black man
- change.org Rescind the Minneapolis Medical Examiner's report of George Floyd
- change.org Charge the Hennepin County Medical Examiner for minimizing George Floyd's C.O.D.
- change.org Prosecute the murderers who killed George Floyd
- change.org Charges Against Cops in George Floyd Murder | GOAL REACHED
- text "JUSTICE" to 668366 -demand justice for George Floyd
- We the People Justice for George Floyd Make sure you confirm you signature by checking your email immediately after | GOAL REACHED
- change.org Justice for Breonna Taylor
- moveon #JusticeforBre: Police officers who killed Breonna Taylor must be FIRED
- Text "ENOUGH" to 55156 demand justice for Breonna Taylor
- Color of Change #JusticeforAhmaud | GOAL REACHED
- Text FLOYD to 55156 OR sign the petition here: <u>Color of Change #JusticeforFloyd</u>:
 <u>Demand the officers who killed George Floyd are charged with murder.</u> | GOAL
 <u>REACHED</u>
- change.org Justice For Tamir Rice
- change.org Justice for Tamir Rice 2
- change.org Justice for Cameron Green
- change.org- Justice for Kayla Moore | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Justice for James Scurlock | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Justice for James Scurlock, killed by Omaha racist during George Floyd protest
- change.org Justice for Regis Korchinski-Paguet
- change.org Justice For Atatiana Jefferson, Police Reform NOW! | GOAL REACHED
- change.org Justice for Jaleel Stallings | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Release the body cam footage of Bernardo Palacios | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Justice for Mike Ramos | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Justice for Maurice Gordon Jr. Get the officer responsible charged |
 NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Justice For Darius J Tarver
- change.org Justice for the killing of Momodou Lamin Sisay
- change.org Reopen Juston Landry's Case Justice 4 Juston | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Justice for Belly Mujinga
- change.org Justice for Danroy "DJ" Henry Jr | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Justice for the death of Joel Acevedo by off duty MPD Officer Michael
 Mattioli | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Demand Justice for Darren Rainey
- change.org Outside Investigation Into The Officer Involved Shooting Of Eric Jack
 Logan

- change.org Justice for Ryan Matthew Smith | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Justice for Gregory Edwards | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Justice for De'von Bailey | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Justice for Jelani Booker | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Justice for Sean Monterrosa | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Justice for Darrien Hunt Reopen his case
- change.org Justice for Margueese Alston | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Justice For Tony McDade
- Text "TONY MCDADE" to 484848
- change.org Reopen Kendrick Johnson's Case #J4Kendrick
- change.org Justice for Sean
- change.org Justice for Darrius Stewart
- change.org Justice for Amiya Braxton
- change.org Justice for Dion Johnson
- change.org Justice for Emerald Black
- change.org Justice for Angelesea Rock and Shaunte Chambers | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Justice for Ashton Dickson. He was killed at the age of 25 and had a bright future ahead | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- ipetitions Justice for Christopher Kalonji | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Criminal Charges for Travis & Greg McMichael in the murder of Black
 Jogger Ahmaud Arbery
- change.org- Justice For Ahmuad Arbery
- change.org Justice for Alejandro Vargas Martinez
- change.org Justice for Jennifer Jeffley
- change.org Justice for Oliver Campbell | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Justice for Crystal Mason
- change.org Justice for David McAtee
- change.org Justice for Tete
- change.org Justice for Antwun "Ronnie" Shumpert | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Justice for Sean Reed
- change.org Justice For Luz Gonzalez
- change.org Justice for Philando Castile | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Justice for Amari Boone
- change.org Justice for Collins Khosa | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Justice for Jonas Joseph | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Justice for Rashad Cunningham
- change.org Justice for #DafonteMiller, OSHAWA | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Justice for Andile Mchunu (Bobo)
- change.org To gain justice for my brother Amir Worship | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Justice for Elijah Nichols
- change.org Justice for Matthew Tucker
- change.org Justice for Young Uwa

- change.org Justice for Adama Traoré
- change.org 5 months is too long for no charges. Cameron Lamb's family deserves justice | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Justice for Tazne Van Wyk | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Justice for Elijah McClain | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- organizefor #JusticeForJamee | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- organizefor 3 years without Justice for Desmond Phillips | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Justice for Cláudia | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org #JusticeForCollinsKhosa | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Justica por Miguel
- change.org Reopen Matt Thomas's Case | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Justice for Ashton Dickson. he was killed at the age of 25 and had a bright future ahead.
- change.org Investigate Black child deaths (Christopher Kapessa and Shukri Yahya Abdi)
- moveon We want justice for 19 year old Darrius Stewart gunned down by a white police officer on last Fri...
- moveon Justice for Darrien! Stop Police Violence | GOAL REACHED
- moveon Justice for Darrien | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- <u>organizefor Fire LAPD Officers Ryan Lee and Martin Robles for the Murder of</u> <u>#GrecharioMack</u> | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- <u>change.org Justice</u> (for Desmond Franklin) | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Justice For João Pedro
- Petição Pública Petition for justice for António Domingos (shot by PN agent in Angola for not wearing a mask) | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org I want Sandra Bland's case reopened
- change.org Justice for Jamarion Robinson | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org After The Smoke Clears... Arrest Juan DelaCruz for the MURDER of Pamela Turner RIGHT NOW | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org National action against police brutality
- <u>change.org Justicia para Anderson Arboleda, joven afro asesinado a golpes por un</u> <u>policía en el Cauca</u> Justice for Anderson Arboleda, young Black man beaten to death by a policeman in Cauca | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Justice for Shantel Davis | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- <u>change.org #JusticeForSherrieWalker</u> | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Justice For Mubarak Soulemane, a schizophrenic who was murdered by a CT State Trooper | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Justice for Christopher (Terrell) | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- moveon Justice for Kenneka Jenkins | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Let The Grand Jury Decide Not Don Kleine
- change.org Justica para Wilber Carcausto y Padres #QueAparezcaWilber | GOAL
 REACHED

- change.org The President to address the death of Collins Khosa at the hands of law enforcement | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- Amnesty.org- Demand justice for George Floyd
- change.org- Justice For Alejandro Vargas Martinez!
- Ultraviolet- #JusticeForBre
- Demand Justice for Tony McDade | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- Demand Florida lawmakers stop shielding the cop who killed trans Black man, Tony McDade! Reveal his identity NOW! | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org- Justice for David Dorn | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- The Action Network- Suspend the Officer(s) who Killed Donnie Sander | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org- Justice for Taliya Denham | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org- Reopen the investigation of LaVena Johnson's death | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Mayor Mendenhall Must Fire & Charge SLC Officers That Killed Bernardo Palacios | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Reopen Mitrice Richardson's caset | NEEDS SIGNATURES

DEFUND POLICE DEPARTMENTS

- change.org Defund San Diego Police Department | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Defund the Police | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- reclaim the block Tell MPLS City Council to Defund the Police
- change.org Defund Atlanta Police Department | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- The Action Network #DefundThePolice
- change.org NYU: Cut Ties with NYPD | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Defund and redistribute NYPD funding by \$500 million | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- Google form Seattle School Board and Superintendent Juneau: End Seattle Schools Relationship with Seattle Police Department | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org NYU: Cut Ties with NYPD | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- People's Budget LA Tell your Council Member to reject Mayor Eric Garcetti's proposal to spend 54% of the general fund on the LAPD
- <u>Defund Minneapolis Police</u> | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- The Action Network Increase Our Communities! Defund the Philly Police Budget! |
 NEEDS SIGNATURES

POLICY CHANGE AND LEGISLATIVE REFORM

- change.org Police Accountability Act of 2020
- change.org Mandatory Life Sentence for Police Brutality
 - "Donate here towards helping us hire a PR Firm to get this petition the media exposure it needs. The court of public opinion is a powerful resource that is needed to help this petition reach its ultimate potential and also get it on the desk of the people who can actually implement the change that we're asking for."
- change.org Make false 911 calls a criminal offense

- change.org Justice for Ahmaud Arbery- Pass Georgia Hate Crime Bill
- change.org Demand Congress pass the police SHIELD Act | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Require Dash and Body Cameras for the King County Sheriff's Office |
 GOAL REACHED
- change.org Raise the age of consent in Nigeria from 11 to 18
- change.org Make Juneteenth a Federal Holiday | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Legislation to End Police Brutality | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- The Action Network Don't let Congress kill encryption
- ACLU Repeal the habitual felony offender act | GOAL REACHED
- change.org The Trayvon Martin Law Stop this from happening again
- change.org Tell Congress you support making lynching a federal hate crime
- change.org The Breathing Law of Officers | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org more protection for Black Trans Women UK | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- Color of Change Tell Congress to protect Black voters
- change.org Stop hit and run drivers who kill Innocent people from receiving bond in North Carolina
- change.org George Floyd Act Petition for Law Reform | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Make acts of racism an act of domestic terrorism- Create George's law
- change.org Qualified Immunity needs legislative reform | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org End Qualified Immunity | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org- Hands Up Act
- change.org Withdraw the Critical Infrastructure Defence Act
- change.org Richmond City Council + Mayor Stoney must enact the Marcus Alert and Civilian Oversight | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- EFF Protect our Speech and Security Online: Reject the Graham-Blumenthal Bill |
 NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Issue a State executive order to hold police accountable for unlawful action
 NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org \$25 Trillion for war \$25 Trillion for reparations | NEEDS SIGNATURES

EXONERATE WRONGFULLY CONVICTED/CRIMINALIZED INDIVIDUALS

- change.org Julius Jones is innocent. Don't let him be executed by the state of Oklahoma.
 - <u>Justice for Julius</u> (more info with how to help and where to send emails)
- change.org Justice for Maha Almutairi, currently in prison, in men's prison for the crime of being a transgender women | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Willie Simmons has served 38 years for a \$9 robbery
- change.org Exoneration of Albert Wilson | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Free Anthony Wint
- change.org FREE KENNETH REAMS! He's been on death row for the past 26 years.

 He never killed anybody! | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Drop All Charges Against Incarcerated Trafficking Survivor Chrystul Kizer

- change.org Drop False Charges Placed on Police Brutality Victim and Hold The Officers Accountable | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org #freejeffersonelie | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Free Siyandachange.org Pardon Black Woman Imprisoned for Voting
- change.org Dismiss the charges on Marshae Jones and charge the one who shot her and her unborn baby
- <u>change.org Exonerate Eric Riddick</u>
- change.org Reopen Kenneka Jenkins Case
- change.org Grant clemency to Crosley Green now | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Demand a retrial for Angel Bumpass wrongfully convicted 13 year old with a life sentence
- change.org Reopen the case involving the death of Tamla Horsford
- change.org Free Chaffin Darnel Y | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Correcting a wrongful conviction: Kyjuanzi Harris
- change.org- Julius Jones is innocent. Don't let him be executed by the state of Oklahoma.
- change.org- Willie Simmons has served 38 years for a \$9 robbery
- change.org- Correcting A Wrongful Conviction. Kyjuanzi Harris
- change.org- Free Kenneth Reams! He's been on death row for the past 26 years. He never killed anybody! | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- <u>change.org- No fue desahogo sexual: Juicio Político para el fiscal Rivarola</u> (It was not sexual relief: Political judgment for the prosecutor Rivarola)
- change.org Tyler Rambo was shot 14 times and jailed for shooting off a warning shot while he was being jumped | NEEDS SIGNATURES

FIRE/REMOVE OFFICIALS FROM POSITIONS OF POWER

- change.org Disbarment of George E. Barnhill
- change.org Fire LAPD Chief Michael Moore
- change.org Petition to Governor Brian Kemp to remove Rockdale County Sheriff Eric J.
 Levett | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Fire Racist Criminal Michael J Reynolds from the NYPD
- change.org Buffalo Police Department: Fire Police Officer Aaron Torgalski
- care2 Fire Jared Yuen #4362
- change.org Fire Jared Yuen | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Fire the Broward County Police Officers That Used Unreasonable Excessive Force on Delucca
- change.org Fire Jared Campbell
- change.org Fire Carteret NJ Police Officer Joseph Reiman | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- moveon Bring Officer Stephenson Camille to Justice | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- Text "JUSTICE" to 55156 demand DA George Barnhill and Jackie Johnson are removed from office
- change.org Remove Jerry Martin from MHS School Board | GOAL REACHED

- change.org Remove Santa Monica Police Chief Cynthia Renaud Immediately | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Asheville cops to take action on attacking medical personnel and return supplies | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- Charge Racist APD Officers with Perjury | NEEDS SIGNATURES

-

HOLD PERPETRATORS OF ANTIBLACK VIOLENCE ACCOUNTABLE

- change.org Jail Time for Dylan Mota and Jacob Robles
- change.org Arrest Jennifer Watson of Denver, CO for attempted murder | NEEDS
 SIGNATURES
- change.org Arrest Manny Wilder | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- care2 Hold Harris County and Walmart Accountable for Killing Alleged Shoplifter |
 NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Charge and Convict the Semi Truck Driver | NEEDS SIGNATURES

REFORM POLICING

- change.org Censorship of Police Brutality in France
- change.org Denounce the City of Chicago's Treatment of Protesters
- change.org Ban the use of tear gas on citizens | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Abolish The Law Enforcement Officers' Bill of Rights | NEEDS
 SIGNATURES
- change.org Ban the use of rubber bullets for crowd control
- change.org Abolish Prison Labour in the USA
- change.org Ban the use of inhumane rubber bullets
- change.org Stop Bribing Cops | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Ban or restrict tear gas | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org We Need KCPD Accountability | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Stop the use of tear gas on peaceful protesters | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Ban The Use of Tear Gas on Civilians | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- moveon Body Cameras: Keep Officers and Citizens Safe | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- We the People Reform the police by instituting heavy racial sensitivity training and being held accountable for racial injustices | GOAL REACHED
- change.org George Floyd: We Need Nationwide Police De-Escalation Training, Now |
 NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Police Officers Need a Degree in Psychology and Sociology | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Encourage authoritative figures in SA to create safe and justice spaces for victims of GBV | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Mandate the police force academies to take "Racial Bias Test" (ibt's) |
 NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Federally Required IAT and Psychological Screenings for Police Officer
 Employment

- change.org Suspend UK export of tear gas, rubber bullets, and riot shields to USA
 - Write to your MP via Campaign Against Arms Trades
- change.org Create a National Database for Police Involved Deaths in Canada | NEEDS
 SIGNATURES
- change.org Petition to Register "Racial Predators" in a Public Database | NEEDS
 SIGNATURES
- organizefor Take the Pledge: We Are the Movement for Black Lives
- change.org- united together we can defeat racism, challenge tyranny, and create a better world!!! (policing reform in San Antonio, TX) | NEEDS SIGNATURES

COMBAT RACISM AND OVERPOLICING IN SCHOOL AND UNIVERSITIES

- change.org Fire Professor Mike Adams | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Our Lady of Mount Carmel Alumni Call to Action | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Investigate bullying at BroadoakSports College (Hazel Wood High School)
 & GMP investigation
- change.org Remove Confederate monuments from The University of AL | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org How Pace University can take action to educate and join the fight against racial violence | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Do not let the boys involved in the racist bullying against Macie walk at graduation
- Google form Seattle School Board and Superintendent Juneau: End Seattle Schools Relationship with Seattle Police Department
- change.org NYU: Cut Ties with NYPD | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Rename Middleton Lane Library, after Pinkie Gordon Lane, LSU's first Black Ph.D. Graduate | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Calling the Ontario Ombudsman to Open a Public Investigation into Racism in Ottawa Schools | NEEDS SIGNATURES

ADD BLACK HISTORY TO SCHOOL CURRICULUMS

- change.org #SpeakUpSchools | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Amend the British School Curriculum to Teach About Racism and British History | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Make white privilege and systemic racism a compulsory part of the British education course
- change.org Ask Dept. of Education to Rewrite History Books | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Black British History is British History | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Battle racism by updating GCSE reading lists
- change.org Introducing more Black History/White Privilege into Ohio Curriculum |
 NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Petition for changes to be made to the school system to address racial issues in the uk | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Make black history mandatory in our QEP | NEEDS SIGNATURES

- change.org Stop the GCSE geography curriculum idolising western ideals | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Make Black British History Compulsory in Schools | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org- Get Real Black History Into American Schools | NEEDS SIGNATURES

GET RID OF RACIST CULTURAL ARTIFACTS

- change.org- Zwarte Piet: End The Blackface minstrel show in the Netherlands! | NEEDS
 SIGNATURES
- change.org Permanent Removal of the Confederate Flag off I-75 and I-4 Tampa |
 NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Knock Down Slave Market House in Center of Downtown Fayetteville NC
- change.org Enlever toutes les statues Léopold II Alle Léopold II standbeelden verwijderen | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org The Wall of Exclusion in Downtown Naperville | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Demand Bloch ballet start including women of color
- change.org- Remove the Robert Moses statue in Babylon, NY | NEEDS SIGNATURES

OTHER INITIATIVES

- change.org The UK government must condemn the murder of George Floyd | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- <u>change.org Diritti e Dignità per i braccianti invisibili</u> Black workers in Italy are being underpaid and denied by the government
- change.org End Kafala: Justice and dignity for migrant domestic workers in Lebanon |
 NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Equality for POC in UQAM | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Indict the US in the UN for systemic racial discrimination & killing
 African-Americans | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org UK Parliament to suspend supply of rioting apparatus to the US | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Put pressure on Libya to end slavery | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Suspend export of arms and riot gear to America during violent attacks by US Police | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- <u>The Action Network Driscoll's: Hold your supplier Rancho Laguna Farms accountable</u> for mistreating workers | NEEDS SIGNATURES
- change.org Support Former Buffalo Police Officer Cariol Horne to Receive her Pension
- NAACP for equitable recovery from COVID-19
- change.org Stop ICE from poisoning immigrants
- The Action Network Tell Congress to reject the dangerous EARN IT Act
- change.org Get Saranga and Dinakshie to issue an apology to the girls exposed on their Social Media | NEEDS SIGNATURES

SPREAD AWARENESS

- Sharing resources, donation links, and petitions with your community is vital to raising public awareness
 - Please share any and all links in this document that you found helpful with the people in your community
 - Where possible, uplift black voices and content centered around blackness
- When sharing images, videos, etc:
 - Avoid posting pictures of protesters- protestors in Ferguson have died as a result of being recognized
 - If posting protesters, be sure to block their ENTIRE body out—police can identify them by clothing or other identifying marks
 - NOTE: blur filters can be reversed; use editing software to place black boxes on bodies
 - If you see photos of protestors with identifiable features, flag for self harm/suicide to get them removed (via)
 - 7 Ways To Protect Your Activism Online
 - Be aware that violent imagery, racist language, etc. is very triggering. Reposting a video of someone's death does not equate good activism. Please be respectful and avoid sharing graphic images, and use content warnings as needed

INDIRECT ACTION

EDUCATE YOURSELF ON ALTERNATIVES TO POLICING

- Alternatives to calling the police via MPD150
- What to do instead of calling the police collaborative Google doc, masterpost
- A Guide to Bystander Intervention When You're Scared to Call the Police
- Prison Culture » Cop-Free Bystander Intervention: A Video Resource
- Reformist reforms vs. abolitionist steps in policing
- What to know about research-based solutions to stop police violence- Thread (via @samswey on Twitter)

EDUCATE OTHERS ON RACISM

CREATE YOUR OWN EDUCATIONAL TOOLS

- <u>Spreadsheet of post-production professionals who will work on #BlackLivesMatter</u> content for free
- Talking About Racism and Violence with Students: Resources for Educators

RESOURCES FOR EDUCATING KIDS

- Kids, We Gotta Talk Video
- How to Talk to Kids About Race and Racism Article
- How White Parents Can Talk to Their Kids About Race Article
- Resource List for Talking to Kids About Race, Racism, and Violence Resource Compilation
- How to Talk to Kids About Race Video
- CNN/Sesame Street Town Hall Explaining BLM and racism to kids (Part 1 | Part 2) Video
- <u>Talking About Racism and Violence with Students: Resources for Educators</u> Resource Compilation
- 7 Ways to Highlight Resistance Efforts When Discussing Oppression with Children -Action Guide
- Raising Race Conscious Children Resource Compilation
- These Books Can Help You Explain Racism and Protest to Your Kids Book List

RESOURCES FOR EDUCATING FAMILY/FRIENDS

- Books:
 - Coretta Scott King Book Award Winners: books for children and young adults
 - 31 Children's books to support conversations on race, racism and resistance
- Podcasts:
 - Parenting Forward podcast episode 'Five Pandemic Parenting Lessons with Cindy Wang Brandt'
 - Fare of the Free Child podcast
 - Integrated Schools podcast episode "Raising White Kids with Jennifer Harvey"
 - How to Talk Race With Your Family
 - Racial Issues in the US (Cantonese)
- Articles:
 - PBS's Teaching Your Child About Black History Month
 - Your Kids Aren't Too Young to Talk About Race: Resource Roundup from Pretty
 Good
 - How to Talk to Your White Jewish Family About Anti-Black Racism
 - Strategies to Address Your Relative's Racism
 - What to Do Instead of Purging a Racist Relative
- The Conscious Kid: follow them on Instagram and consider signing up for their Patreon
- How to Talk to Your White Family About Racism
- <u>Letters For Black Lives: Written</u> Letters to send to family, available in many languages
- <u>Letters For Black Lives: Audio and Video</u> Audio and video readings of the letters, available in many languages
- <u>Justice in June</u> daily educational calendar with resources and readings for each day of the month!

ATTEND A WORKSHOP OR SEMINAR

POLICING

- Abolition of Policing Workshop Critical Resistance
- Police Brutality 101 Course Communities United Against Police Brutality

ANTI-RACISM (via)

- Membership: Rachel Cargle's "The Great Unlearn"
- Course: Andréa Ranae's "Rise Up: Visionary Business for These Times"
- Online Classes: Rachel Ricketts' Spiritual Activism 101
- Everyday Feminism's School for Social Justice
- Coaching Program: Monique Melton's Unity Over Comfort Experience

JOIN OR BUILD A MUTUAL AID NETWORK

- Masterpost via Prison Culture blog
 - Mutual Aid 101: Toolkit
 - How to create a mutual aid network
 - DC Guide: How to Organize A Neighbor Pod
 - Pod Mapping for Mutual Aid

TAKE CARE OF YOUR MENTAL HEALTH

GENERAL RESOURCES

- Mental Health Warmline
- https://mytrucircle.com/- In person or online therapy
- Inclusive Therapists- Inclusive reduced fee tele therapy
- Tips for physical effects of anxiety

MEDITATION

- Simple Habit | The Best Meditation App for Busy People // App Store // Google Play
- Free Headspace Plus for the unemployed.
- Guided Meditations Tara Brach
- <u>Dharma Punx NYC + Brooklyn</u> Talks and guided meditations centered on buddhism & neuroscience for healing
 - <u>Dharmapunx NYC</u> podcast

RESOURCES FOR BLACK PEOPLE

*Note- All resources are directly taken from lists/masterposts made <u>by Black creators</u>, for <u>Black individuals</u>. This is a compilation of that information. I have linked the masterposts I used below; please visit them for more information.

MASTERPOSTS WITH ADDITIONAL INFORMATION

- Mental Health Resources
- Mental Health & Wellness Resources (updated regularly)
- Healing Resources for Trying Times
- Mental Health Resources for the Black Community
- Therapy Resources for People of Color
- www.blackmentalhealthmatters.carrd.co
- Resource thread (via @mayarichardsun)
- Resource list from Black Girls Smile
- Sista Afya- Resources & Information on Mental Wellness

FREE/SLIDING SCALE THERAPY

- https://calendly.com/jamiquan- Online therapy, podcasts
 https://go.oncehub.com/freecounselingcall- Free over the phone counselling
 Well Williamsburg Psychotherapy // Free emdr therapy for poc
- Wise Self Counseling | Rosa Blair, MS, LMHC // Free bipoc counselling
- Therapy for Queer People of Color
- Real x Unplug Collective: Free Group Therapy for Young Black Womxn + Gender-Expansive People
- The Boris Lawrence Henson Foundation- virtual therapy support
- The Healing Collective- Sliding scale holistic therapy
- Philly Psychology, LLC- 5 free sessions for BIPOC (Philadelphia-based)
 Choosing Empowerment Therapy (Minneapolis-based)
- Freedom Community Clinic / @freedomcommunityclinic venmo: freedomclinic // Free/sliding scale community-centered healing services (Bay Area-based)
- A Holistic Therapy Group- Online therapy, pro-bono available (Tampa-based)
- Hannah Nicholson Therapy 6 free sessions for Black men
- Wellness Check Sign-up pro-bono wellness check
- Peer Counseling free peer counseling (donations accepted)
- <u>@RandiMae</u> Free Online Counseling For Black People
- Free Listening Space for BIPOC Womxn
- Free therapy from @BlackFemaleTherapists
 - Application for free services
 - Client form to be connected to a therapist

FIND A THERAPIST

- COVID-19 Response Therapist Resource- Spreadsheet of therapists who are currently accepting new clients for teletherapy right now as people struggle with the pandemic from @BrownGirlTherapy
- My True Circle
- Therapy Matcher free personalized therapy referral
- The Black, African and Asian Therapy Network (UK-based)
- Therapy for Black Men
- Therapy For Black Girls
- Black Virtual Therapist Network
- National Queer and Trans Therapists of Color Network
- LGBTQ Psychotherapists of Color (California-based)
- Association of Black Psychologists
- Melanin and Mental Health
- Inclusive Therapists // linktree
- Cultural Therapy Providers Directory
- Open Path Collective
- Massachusetts & Rhode Island Therapists of Color Directory
- <u>Integración Relacional integración relacional</u> // Therapy and Counselling based in mindfulness and interpersonal neurobiology for spanish speakers
- Family Paths therapy and aid for new parents (Oakland-based)

HOTLINES

- Crisis Text Line
- Black Emotional And Mental Health Crisis Hotline
- Mental Health Warmline
- Global Suicide Hotline Resources
- National Suicide Prevention Lifeline
 - Call 1-800-273-8255

ONLINE COMMUNITY/HEALING SPACES

- Ethel's Club digital membership for online healing and community spaces
 Dive In Well- Virtual wellness webinars that offer guided mindfulness practices
- www.linktr.ee/healhaus @healhaus // Brooklyn based wellness space
- The Circle digital sister circle for black girls
- @mindfullyshe Virtual Sisters Healing Circle

GUIDED MEDITATIONS

- Guided Meditation For Stressed Out Girls
- For Black Girls Everywhere- A Guided Meditation

- The Power of Acceptance | Lauren Ash
- Connecting to Your Intuition | Lauren Ash
- <u>Living With Gratitude and Abundance</u>
- Meditation from Lauren Ash
- 7 minute daily meditation | MFT
- Liberate Meditation App for BIPOC // App Store // Google Play

THERAPY FUNDS

- The Loveland Foundation- Therapy fund for black women and girls
- <u>The Okra Project</u> paypal.me/theokraproject @theokraproject // mental health recovery fund for black trans people

DIVERSE HEALING

- Healhaus- holistic health and wellness // linktree
- <u>GoodWitch NYC</u>- herbal mutual aid network// currently sending out milky oats tincture with corn flower essence (nervous system support for anxiety/depression)

WORKSHOPS AND EVENTS

- Yetunde Price Resource Center Programs/workshops on trauma-informed healing (Compton-based)
- Black Mental Wellness: Health
 - Trainings
- BEAM- Black Emotional and Mental Health
 - Go to https://www.beam.community/events to register for classes, check back in everyday for new offerings.

SOCIAL MEDIA, WEBSITES, PODCASTS, BOOKS ETC.:

Twitter:

- @theanxietyhealer
- @healingwhileblk

Websites:

- OURSELVES BLACK- Mental health podcasts, blogs etc
- The Unplug Collective- blog posts, art, etc
- Marilyn Julia.com blog posts, podcasts, healing spaces etc
- https://www.blackgirlinom.com creating a space for black women to breathe easy
- Melanin and Mental Health -podcasts, articles, therapist search
- Black Men Heal Cashapp: \$BMHBlackMenHeal Paypal: info@blackmenheal.org
- <u>Black Mental Health Alliance</u>- additional resources
- Trauma Processing Resources
- African American mental health information and resources -NAMI
- Black Mental Health Alliance

Instagram

- @healingwhileblack
- <u>@selfcareisforeveryone</u>
- @ancestorsfuture
- @jordanpickellcounselling
- @blackmentalwellness
- @decolonizingtherapy

Podcasts:

- Sibling Rivalry
- Therapy For Black Girls

Music:

- <u>I Am Light</u> song
- WE'LL REST WHEN WE'RE FREE. spotify playlist
- <u>Divine Disruption Vol. 1</u> spotify playlist

Books:

- Free copy of Sit For Self-Love Ebook

Misc.

- The Safe Place App App Store
- HEALING 101: Tincture-making

SCRIPT FOR CALLING/EMAILING A THERAPIST (via Meg Burke)

Script for calling a therapist:

- 1. Hi my name is (NAME) and I am calling (NAME OF THERAPIST OR PRACTICE) to inquire if they are accepting new clients.
- 2. I have (YOUR INSURANCE PROVIDER), do you accept this at your practice?
- 3. How much is your copay for one session?
- 4. I have been struggling with (CHALLENGES YOU HAVE BEEN EXPERIENCING), do you have expertise in this area?
- 5. Do you offer sessions virtually?

From there, the therapist you are speaking with will provide you with the paperwork needed to begin your work together. They will also work with you to find a time that works best for you to speak.

Script for emailing a therapist:

Dear (NAME OF THERAPIST OR PRACTICE),

My name is (NAME) and I am writing to inquire about your availability and offerings. I have been struggling with (CHALLENGES YOU HAVE BEEN EXPERIENCING) and am seeking therapy to help me cope and grow through this challenge. Are you accepting new clients right now? If so, do you accept (YOUR INSURANCE PROVIDER)?

I look forward to hearing from you.

Best,

(NAME)

HOW CAN I EDUCATE MYSELF FURTHER?

LEARN ABOUT POLICING AND PRISON ABOLITION

INTRODUCTION

(via)

What is the prison industrial complex? What is abolition?

- What is the PIC? US Prison Culture
- What is the PIC? What is Abolition? Critical Resistance
- What Is Prison Abolition?
- How the School to Prison Pipeline REALLY Works
- Masked Racism: Reflections on the Prison Industrial Complex

Why abolish police? Why not reform?

- George Floyd could not breathe. We must fight police violence until our last breath The Guardian
- Abolition, not reform
- Instead of Prisons Chapter 1

THE HARM OF POLICING AND PRISONS

- Lecture by Andrea Ritchie on her book Invisible No More and the topic of racial profiling of women of color and LGBTQ+ persons
- LAW ENFORCEMENT VIOLENCE A Critical Intersection Of Gender Violence & State Violence
- Is Prison Necessary? Ruth Wilson Gilmore Might Change Your Mind
- A Jailbreak of the Imagination: Seeing Prisons for What They Are and Demanding <u>Transformation</u>
- Masked Racism: Reflections on the Prison Industrial Complex- Angela Davis
- A Timeline of the Rise and Fall of 'Tough on Crime' Drug Sentencing -Arit John
- Prisons, Police, & Abolition Reading List #BecauseWe'veRead
- Who Do You Serve, Who Do You Protect? Police Violence and Resistance in the United
 States free ebook from Haymarket Books
- Golden Gulag Prisons, Surplus, Crisis and Opposition in Globalizing California Ruth Wilson Gilmore
- From Private Violence to Mass Incarceration: Thinking Intersectionally About Women.
 Race and Social Control Kimberle Crenshaw
- African-American Women, Mass Incarceration, and the Politics of Protection Kali Nicole Gross

ABOLITIONISM

- Prison Abolition and Alternatives to Incarceration Starter Resources Google Doc/Masterpost
- Abolitionist Tools
- What Abolitionists Do
- The Oakland Power Projects Critical Resistance
- Resources on abolishing policing via Critical Resistance
- Transforming Harm: Experiments in Accountability
- Prison Abolition The Marshall Project
- Abolition as Praxis of Human Being: A Foreword Dylan Rodríguez
- 'Abolish Prisons' Is the New 'Abolish ICE' Ruairí Arrieta-Kenna

TOOLKITS

- Instead of Prisons: A Handbook for Abolitionists
- The Little Book of Restorative Justice
- Critical Resistance Abolition Toolkit
- Creative Interventions: A Practical Guide to Stop Interpersonal Violence
- Restorative Justice Toolkit with Preventative Measures

LEARN ABOUT BLACK ACTIVISM

- Black History Month Library Google Drive folder with list of resources
 - Folder of resources on Police/Prisons/Mass Incarceration
 - Angela Davis- If They Come In The Morning
 - Michelle Alexander- The New Jim Crow
 - Also see study guide here
- Online Library Lists of PDFs, books, and essays on black feminism and black feminist thought
 - bell hooks- Teaching To Transgress
 - Angela Davis- Are Prisons Obsolete?
 - What Abolitionists Do
- Spotify playlist of revolutionary black speeches
- Thread with links to readings from radical black scholars from @thebryreed
 - Venmo @BryReed or CashApp @BryR to support!
- Thread of Black documentaries that assist in understanding racism, prejudice, police brutality, and more from @FILMSHAWTY
- An Open Letter to My Sister, Miss Angela Davis James Baldwin
- Letter from a Birmingham Jail MLK Jr.

LEARN ABOUT ANTI-RACISM, ALLYSHIP AND SOLIDARITY

ANTI-RACISM READINGS AND RESOURCES

- <u>Justice in June</u> - daily educational calendar with resources and readings for each day of the month

FOR NON-BLACK POC

- Unlearning: From Degrowth to Decolonization
- Model Minority Complex Summary
- Shareable Anti-racism Resource Guide
- Educational readings on racism, racial trauma, and black activism- Google Doc Masterpost
- Letters for Black Lives Project- translating letters addressing anti-blackness into different languages
 - Help translate here
- Ten Simple Things You Can Do to Improve Race Relations paraphrased from Charles A Gallagher
- For Asians
 - 20+ Allyship Actions for Asians to Show Up for the Black Community Right Now
 - Ending Anti-blackness In Asian Communities
 - Asian Americans and the Legacy of Antiblackness: A Guide for Asian American Students
 - Addressing Anti-blackness within the Vietnamese Community
 - <u>6 Ways Asian Americans Can Tackle Anti-Black Racism in Their Families</u>
 - <u>3 Ways Black People Have Shown Solidarity with Asians That We Don't Talk About</u>
 - Black History Month Reading List For Asian Americans
 - Addressing the persistence & foundations of South Asian anti-blackness
 - Tou Thao and the Myths of Asian American Solidarity
 - <u>Institutional White Racism and Oppression Examined From A Personal</u>
 Perspective
 - Podcast About Racial Issues in the US in Cantonese
- For the Latinx community
 - <u>The Presumed Alliance: The Unspoken Conflict Between Latinos and Blacks and</u> What It Means for America
 - On Deconstructing and Unlearning Anti-Blackness in the Latinx Community
 - When Latinx People Use the N-Word
 - Anti-Black Latino racism in an era of Trumpismo
 - How Latinx People Can Fight Anti-Black Racism in Our Own Culture

- Racism and Colorism's Effects in the Latinx Community
- For the Arab Community
 - Confronting anti-black racism in the Arab World
 - The Divisiveness that permeates Detroit's communities of colour
 - Arabs and African-Americans: A complicated relationship between solidarity and bigotry
 - Black Muslims Struggle with Racism and Islamophobia

FOR WHITE ALLIES

- Anti-racism resources for white people Masterpost
- <u>Justice in June</u> daily educational calendar with resources and readings for each day of the month
- 75 Things White People Can Do for Racial Justice
- Keep Talking to Your Kids About Race and Racism
- Anti-racist resources Anti-Oppression LibGuide
- 75 Things White People Can Do for Racial Justice
- Shareable Anti-racism Resource Guide
- Educational Readings List
- How White People Can Hold Each Other Accountable to Stop Institutional Racism
- White Privilege: Unpacking the Invisible Knapsack Peggy McIntosh